

NEWSLETTER

NFORMATION & NEWS FROM ASHRAE

OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER

EGEIVED APR XAPRUE51985

LOHNSON CONTROLS LTD. OTTAWA, ONTARIO

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

MEETING

Date:

April 16, 1985

Time:

4:30 - Tour

6:00 - Social

6:30 - 8:00 - Dinner

8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant

228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

Alf Warnock of the noise and vibration group of the Division of Building Research, NRC, will be our guest speaker this month. Alf will be reminding us of the basic concepts of noise control which, once learned, have often been forgotten, and will bring us up to date on new developments in instrumentation and noise control. Join us for this important but often forgotten aspect of our industry.

Les Jones

APRIL TOUR

The education committee is proud to present a tour of the refrigeration teaching laboratories at Woodroffe Campus of Algonquin College. The tour will start in the main foyer of Building A at 4:30 p.m. on April 16, 1985. Please call P. Sauer at 224-9649 to RSVP.

CURLING NEWS

A very successful Curling Bonspiel was held on March 29, 1985, at the Rideau Curling Club. 40 members and guests participated. The winning rink was undefeated and consisted of

E. Moser

W. Tapp

T. Burke

R. Raymond

Congratulations on a great performance! Special thanks to George Carscallen for his help and guidance and to the following contributors:

Trophies:

Stan Miliross

Prizes:

Ottawa Gas

Johnson Controls

Jo-Ad Insudstries

Jim Shick

My personal thanks to all supporters and contributors over the past 2 years.

Ted Horricks

CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

By the time you receive this Newsletter, most of the 1984-85 Chapter year activities will be over. However, besides the two remaining Chapter meetings on April 16th and May 21st, there is still one other important event which we must successfully pull off together.

As announced previously, our Chapter is hosting this year the Chapter Regional Conference on May 15 - 17. The organizing committee, chaired by George Carscallen, has concluded the main preparations. The committee is now looking for many volunteers who would help with various chores, such as transportation, reception, etc. Please don't turn George or any of the committee members down when they call you and ask you to help.

Looking back on the year, we have had three very successful social events: the Golf Tournament in September, the Ladies' Night in February and the Curling Bonspiel in March. All three events were organized by Ted Horricks, the Chapter Governor, whom we all owe many thanks for his efforts and devotion to the Chapter. Excellent job, Ted!

Frank Vaculik

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

The Nominating Committee is pleased to submit the following Chapter members as nominees for the Ottawa Valley ASHRAE executive for the year 1985-86.

In accordance with the Chapter by-laws, additional nominations may be made from the floor at the April meeting.

Daiton McIntyre Nominating Committee Chairman

EDUCATION COMMITTEE

The Education Committee gratefully acknowledges the following Chapter members for their support of the "Student Programme":

Michel P. Meilleur William J. McKinnon Christopher L. McKenzie

✓ John Lunde Hal Gillis

Maurice H. Acton

✓ Ronald M. Code

Ray G. Young

✓ Frank Vaculik

C.1+

C14

PP

P

Randy Snow Peter Sauer

Andre Seguin

Keith Murfin Balvinder Pabla

Dalton H. Minty Dalton J. McIntyre

Peter G. MacGowan John T. Dugan

✓ Paul B. Baker J.D. MacMurdo

✓ Gabriel P. Laszlo Byron J. Landry Dennis J. Weitzel

Simon Jol
 Richard Caron
 John W. McKay

Have you taken an ASHRAE related course lately?

During the March meeting of ASHRAE, I distributed a questionaire about member education activities. If you have taken or given an ASHRAE related course in the last year, and did not fill out a questionnaire, please call P. Sauer at 224-9649.

SPEAKING OF COURSES:

You still have time to pre-register for the ASHRAE PDS on Automatic Temperature Controls which will be held here in Ottawa on April 22-23. By the way, you can register on site. Contact P. Sauer at 224-9649 for more information.

REGIONAL VISIT

The Regional President Lloyd Algie will visit our Chapter on April 16th. The purpose of this visit is to present Jake Klassen with an award for his services to ASHRAE. We would like to see you at the Chapter meeting on that night to help us celebrate Jake's achievement.

Frank Vaculik

BUILDING OWNER'S AND MANAGER'S ASSOCIATION

The next BOMA meeting will be held at 12 noon May 14, 1985.

Place:

Embassy West Motor Hotel

1400 Carling Avenue

Topic:

Official City Plans vs. Regional

Cost:

\$11.00

NOTICES

Anyone wishing to submit a notice of interest to the ASHRAE Newsletter, please contact

Byron Landry (728-3571)

OL

Paul Baker (225-8040).





